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CITY CENTRE CONSERVATION PLAN

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.122/08 the Director of Development Services reported (DS 75/08) on the outcome of the consultation with Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the review of the City Centre Conservation Area.  A copy of the minute extract from the meeting of Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had been circulated.  The Director commented that the Committee had made a number of observations on the designation of a Conservation Area and raised concerns including the impact on existing vacant properties.  

The Director further added that the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had indicated that they would wish to give further consideration to the review following the formal consultation exercise and would also wish to receive copies of the responses submitted.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

(i)
That the Executive receive the comments from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and note the responses which had been provided at the meeting by the Local Plans and Conservation Manager and confirm that consultation on the City Centre Conservation Area should now proceed.

(ii)
That the Director of Development Services arrange for the map of the City Centre Conservation Area to be amended so that the details contained therein could be given greater clarity.

Reasons for Decision

The Council has a statutory duty to review its conservation areas, together with the existing boundaries and publish proposals for their preservation and enhancement.  The current work of Carlisle Renaissance had raised issues concerning this area and it was therefore considered appropriate to make an early review of the City Centre Conservation Area.







